

Board Direction BD-012310-23 ABP-316225-23

At a meeting held on 30/05/23, the Board considered the report of the Inspector, and the documents and submissions on file generally in relation to the proposed development.

The Board decided that the proposed development comprising the installation of a substation and associated underground cables at St. Vincent's University Hospital Campus, Elm Park, Dublin 4, as set out in the plans and particulars received by An Bord Pleanála on the 11th day of April, 2023, does not fall within the scope of section 182A of the Planning and Development Act 2000, as amended, and that the planning application should be made to Dublin City Council in the first instance.

Board Member Set Will Date: 01/06/2023

Peter Mullan